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Silent night! Holy night!  

All is calm, all is bright  

õround yon virgin mother and child! 

Holy infant, so tender and mild,  

sleep in heavenly peace,  

sleep in heavenly peace.  

 Photograph by Willie Holmes  OUR VISION 
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The Dean Writes :  

 

Dear Parishioners,  

 

We often exchange greetings like peace and joy at 

Christmas, and for many people this may be hard to 

find! Many live in tense, anxious times worried about 

their health, their family, the cost of living, the in-

creased tensions and divisions in society and many other things.  

Sometimes (most times) it is hard to find calm in our daily lives. In church life 

finding calm at Christmas is nearly impossible. It is the season where the work 

seems to increase. Christmas functions, dinners, extra services - all great in 

themselves yet all increasing the busyness and stress. Then there is the get-

ting ready for the festivities, shopping, cooking, decorating ð all things to aid 

our enjoyment but all adding to the pressure, the stress, the noise.  

We need calm. We cannot live our lives at full pace hurling ourselves from 

one thing to the other. That is why we have the sabbath, made for humanity 

by a loving caring God, A God who does not need to rest but recognised at 

the moment of creation that the world would need rest and peace.  

Silent Night, that famous carol first performed on Christmas Eve, offers a note 

of calm.  

Silent night! Holy night! All is calm, all is bright  

õround yon virgin mother and child! Holy infant, so tender and mild, 

sleep in heavenly peace, sleep in heavenly peace.  
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When all is still we can sleep in heavenly peace! While the shepherds are 

quaking and the choirs of angels are singing, at the centre is the calming 

presence of Jesus. The Jesus, who later would calm the storm, would mod-

el times for prayer and solitude in the midst of his busy ministry, and would 

stand calmly defiant in the face of the persecution that led to his victory 

on the cross.  

We all have storms in our lives and we all need to recognise for the people 

and the communities we serve Christmas is not always a time of joy and 

celebration but can be an occasion when the storms in their lives reach a 

climax and they need calm. This Advent, this Christmas, I pray that our Ca-

thedral Church can be for you, for our parishioners and for the community 

a place of calm. That you can bring yourselves and others to stand before 

the prince of peace to find the peace, the calm that you or they need 

this Christmas. There are many opportunities for you to attend church dur-

ing Advent and Christmas and truly worship our Heavenly King. As you 

draw close to Him may you experience that true calm and peace. Let His 

grace and forgiveness give you hope. Let His mercy bring you joy and 

peace.  
 

Wishing you every blessing,      

Christmas Greetings  
 

May the light of Christmas lead you,  

the hope and joy surround you,  

the precious love that Christ gives,  

forever be around you.  

Kenny  
The Dean  

Colin 
Cathedral Staff  

Beth 
Parish Secretary  

Andy 

Deanõs Verger 

Edwin  
The Curate  

 
Parish Reader  



Parochial Registers  
Holy Baptism  
2nd November -  Oliver Andrew McElwaine  
 

3rd November -   Teddy Thompson Reilly  
 

     Ida Shirley Linda Lucy  
 

17th November - Ezra Paul Morrison 
 

     Harvey -Lee Armstrong  
 

22nd November - Tyler Jason John Clifford  
 

òGo make disciples of all nations, baptising them in the name of the Father 

and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit.ó   

Matthew 28: 19  
 

Cremation  

25th October -  Eric Johnston,  

     66 Windmill Heights, Enniskillen.  
 

Burial  
25th November -  Thomas Owens,   

     15 Edenmore, Tempo.  
 

Burial of Ashes in the Garden of Remembrance  
 

15th November - Eric Johnston,  

     66 Windmill Heights, Enniskillen.  
 

22nd November -  Elizabeth (Betty) Powell,  

     58 Loane Drive, Enniskillen.  
 

òBlessed are those who mourn, for they shall be comforted.ó Matthew 5: 4   
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Service of Holy Communion (30 minutes): 

We are encouraging parishioners  who may 

be in Enniskillen shopping on Thursday morn-

ings to drop in for this short service ð a mid -

week pause and praise with God!  

Thursdays at 11.00am  



The Parish of Enniskillen  

Saint Macartinõs Cathedral 
Page 5                  Vol 136

Parish Donations  
Fabric Fund     
£250 Anonymous donation.  
 

£250 Anonymous donation.  
 

£9,376 Donations from Ivan Keeõs Birthday Party. 
 

Choral Scholarship Fund     

£500 Anonymous donation.  
 

Solar Panels Fund  
£100 Donation from the Morning Bowling Club.  
 

£1,000 Anonymous donation.  
 

Minibus Fund  
£10  Anonymous donation.  
 

Flower Fund  

£100 Donation in memory of her parents Winifred and Basil Rogers.  

  From Lyn, Joe and family.  

Confirmation  
A Confirmation Service will be held on Sunday 2nd 

March 2025 for young people of Year 9 and above. 

Those who expect to be confirmed should regularly 

attend services with their families, as Confirmation is 

about taking your place within the life and mission of the Church. Application 

forms for Confirmation are available in the Parish Office for those who wish to be 

confirmed. Please collect and return them as soon as possible. Details of Confir-

mation Classes will be released in due course.  

Sunday School  
December 2024  

1st December : Sunday Lights and Café - children leave during the 11.00am ser-

vice for their own activities  

8th December : Sunday Lights and Café - children leave during the 11.00am ser-

vice for their own activities  

15th December : Nativity Service - 11.00am Family Service.  
January 2025  

12th January : Sunday Lights and Café - children leave during the 11.00am service  

19th January : Sunday Lights and Café - children leave during the 11.00am service 

26th January : Family Service  

Emergency Relief Fund     
A new fund has been 

opened to help Cathedral 

parishioners who were ef-

fected by the recent flood-

ing and to build up a reserve 

to help others in the years 

ahead.  
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Letter from the Treasurer  
Dear Parishioners,  
 

This time last year, I commented that 2023 had been a challenging year for all of us 

in our private lives as we had coped with the escalating cost of living for such essen-

tials as food and fuel.  We hoped for an improvement in conditions in 2024 but, sad-

ly, that improvement has not materialised. The recent Budget did nothing to help us 

or our struggling National Health Service in its excellent work for the sick and the el-

derly.   It also has left our farmers and owners of small businesses with huge problems.  

This is a world-wide crisis, caused largely by war and greed.  

St Macartinõs has had to meet additional financial challenges in 2024 when we un-

dertook expensive work on the electrification of the cathedral bells, coupled with 

work on the cathedral clock.  Both projects have been successfully completed and 

are fully paid.  I hope you enjoy listening to the hymns on the bells whenever you are 

in town.  It had been planned to paint the exterior walls of the Cathedral Halls in 

2024, but prolonged periods of wet weather prevented that work from being done, 

so we hope for drier weather next Spring.  The major project planned for 2025 is the 

fitting of solar panels on the south -west facing roof of the Cathedral Hall at an esti-

mated cost of £21,000.  At present, electricity is our biggest item of expenditure so 

solar panels will reduce that figure and will also reduce our dependency on fossil 

fuels which contributes to global warming.   Following advice, a battery will also be 

installed which would allow us to store excess electricity for future use.  

As Treasurer, I want to say how much I admire the way in which so many parishioners 

have risen to these financial challenges, the result of which is the magnificent prem-

ises we now have.  Without your support and dedication all the massive projects un-

dertaken during the last few years could not have been completed, so please ac-

cept our thanks.  Sadly however, last year 159 families felt no responsibility for the 

church and made no financial contribution whatsoever. If lack of money is the prob-

lem then we fully understand, but, whatever the reason, the church will always be 

there for you when you need it and will never fail you.  

Each family is receiving a set of white envelopes for 2025 with this magazine.   A let-

ter also is enclosed stating the amount you have contributed as Free Will Offering, as 

Harvest Offering and as contributions to other church funds up to, and including, 31 

October 2024.  These figures give you an opportunity to check with your own rec-

ords and I am happy to discuss wherever necessary.  

Please continue to use your purple envelopes until the end of December.  I encour-

age you to use your FWO envelopes instead of putting cash in the collection bas-

kets.  By doing so, the parish may be able to claim an additional 25% as Gift Aid and 

your offering could be increased at no additional expense to yourself.  You might al-

so consider setting up a Standing Order for your Freewill Offerings.  It is so simple - just 

inform your bank of the amount you wish to contribute and whether you wish to pay 

on an annual or monthly basis and they will look after the payments for you.   Let me 

know if I can help!    God Bless.     

           Mrs Hope Kerr  

           HONORARY TREASURER 
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Trinity College Dublin Choir  

The Trinity College Choir 2024/2025 will be visiting St Macartinõs 

Cathedral on Sunday 19th January 2025.  

Pictured with the 

Dean at  

Trinity College 

are left to right, 

Callum Byrne 

(Conductor), 

Rev Yesi (Church 

of Ireland  

Chaplain), Rev 

Steve Brunn 

(former Chap-

lain) and Rev Dr 

Adrian Empey 

(former Principal 

of the Theologi-

cal College).  
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Remembrance Sunday  



The Parish of Enniskillen  

Saint Macartinõs Cathedral 
Page 9                  Vol 136

Remembrance Sunday  
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Cathedral Family  

Charlie Webb  
 

Twelve year -old Charlie 

is the son of Chris and  

Andrea Webb.  
 

A former pupil of  

Enniskillen Model  

Primary School,  

Charlie is now in his first 

year at Enniskillen Royal 

Grammar School.  

Tell us about your big event this year.  

In June this year I had the honour of being involved in the 80th Anniver-

sary of D -Day Commemorative Event held at Enniskillen Model Primary 

School, where I was a P7 pupil at the time.  As part of this historic event, 

which was held to pay tribute to the service and sacrifice of all those 

who were involved in D Day, I was given the role of interviewing some 

of the VIP guests including, the then Secretary of State for Northern Ire-

land Chris Heaton -Harris, Viscount Brookeborough, the United States 

Consul General James Applegate, the United States Special Envoy to 

Northern Ireland for Economic Affairs Joseph Kennedy III, and Councillor 

John McClaughry, Chair of Fermanagh and Omagh District Council.  
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Charlie Webb  

I know you made a big impression on the US Special Envoy so what hap-

pened next?  

Following this event, I recently received a surprise invitation to the United 

States Consul Generalõs Residence in Belfast to attend a reception held 

in honour of Joseph Kennedy III, U.S. Special Envoy to Northern Ireland for 

Economic Affairs, to mark the end of his term in office. This was a very 

special event, it was such a honour to be invited, I got to speak to Mr. 

Kennedy and I presented him with a bog oak pen from Fermanagh. It is 

an experience I will never forget and I am very grateful to have been giv-

en such an opportunity.ó 
 

What are your hobbies/ interests?  

I love sport and particularly enjoy rugby and skiing. I currently play in the 

U12s team at Enniskillen Rugby Club and I also play rugby at school. I love 

travelling, learning Spanish and French, and looking after my new puppy, 

Heidi. My favourite subjects at school are Technology and Design, Sci-

ence and Geography. In the future I would maybe like to do a job that 

involves sport, travel and languages. I am also a big fan of Liverpool Foot-

ball Club!  
 

Footnote from the Deanéé 

I was present at the Model Primary School on the day Charlie interviewed 

all the dignitaries and Charlieõs interview skills were amazing and impres-

sive for a P7 pupil and his sense of humour certainly brightened up the in-

terviews! Well done Charlie you have an amazing future ahead of you 

and maybe in media!  

WEBSITE - enniskillencathedral.com  

Please check out the Cathedral Website for 

many more photographs of all the activities in 

this Cathedral News. Thanks to Dr Willie Holmes 

our webmaster for operating the website.  
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Home Holy Communion for Christmas  
During the weeks before Christmas the Dean 

will be celebrating Holy Communion with 

those who are unable to attend the Cathe-

dral.  If you, or someone known to you, would 

like to receive such a visit then please contact 

the Cathedral Office.   Those who had Holy 

Communion at home at Easter will automati-

cally be on the list.  

Christmas Services  
Sunday 15th December 11.00am ð Nativity Service  

Bring a gift unwrapped or wrapped and labelled boy or girl with age group.  

A special visitor may appear at the end of the service ð I wonder who?  
 

Tuesday 10th December 6.00 -pm ð Christmas 60+ Dinner  
 

8.00pm - Choir Christmas Concert  
 

Tuesday 17th December ð Enniskillen Royal Grammar School  

Carol Service  
(ticket only ð contact the school)  

 

Sunday 22nd December 11.00am ð Carol Service  
 

Tuesday 24th December  

9.00pm ð Christmas Eve Service  

Celebrant ð The Bishop of Clogher  
 

Wednesday 25th December  

9.00am - Holy Communion  

10.30am Christmas Day Family Service (Holy Communion Two)  

Celebrant ð The Dean  

Young people are asked to bring a toy with them to church  

for the Deanõs walk around! 
 

Sunday 29th December  

9.00am - Holy Communion  

11.00am - Morning Prayer  
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Renewal of Car Park Fobs  
We wish to remind parishioners who use the car park 

that their fobs need to be renewed now. Fobs cost £25 

per year. Thank you to those who have already re-

newed and for using the car park responsibly.  

St Macartinõs 60+ Christmas Dinner 

This is a wonderful opportunity for those who are eligible 

for a bus pass to enjoy good food, fun and camaraderie 

in comfortable surroundings.  

Please do come along to the Cathedral Hall on Tuesday 

10th December at 6.00pm. For catering purposes please 

give your name to the Cathedral Office or return the en-

closed slip by 8th December.  

Following the meal, you are invited to the Cathedral to 

join others for the St Macartinõs Cathedral Choir Concert 

at 8.00pm, to mark the 100th Anniversary of the Dedication of the Cathedral to 

St Macartin. All are welcome.  

Supper at Six  
ôSupper at Sixõ has proved to be a very successful event and has been excep-

tionally well attended during the months of September, October and Novem-

ber. We now plan running it again in January, February and March, on the last 

Thursday of each month.  

ôSupper at Sixõ is a monthly meal in the Cathedral Hall which is open for all. Pa-

rishioners are welcome to make an anonymous voluntary contribution but are 

under no obligation to do so. Our hope is that the generosity of those who can 

afford to make a contribution will cover those who cannot at this time.   

ôSupper at Sixõ has also proved to be an ideal outing for those who live alone 

and by coming along can enjoy a meal in the company of others in a similar 

situation.  

We would like to thank those who have made financial contri-

butions to cover costs and ensure it continues. We also thank 

Saddlers Restaurant for catering for each event. If anyone 

would like to make a donation it will be most gratefully received.    

The next ôSupper at Six is on Thursday 30th January.  See the flyer 

inserted in this Cathedral News, and if you would like to attend, 

return it nearer the time.  
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Mothersõ Union 

The November meeting was held in the 

main hall with a good attendance on 

Monday 11th at 7.30pm, On arrival we 

sampled a gorgeous punch made by Ade-

le. The Dean opened the meeting with a 

reading and prayer.   Jenifer, Branch Lead-

er, said there was no need to introduce our 

speaker Adele as she is a   member. Adele 

demonstrated her delicious recipe for sau-

sage rolls with  different twists for the festive 

season, she also shared baking tips, ideas 

and a number of printed recipes which she 

had baked, we later sampled them for 

supper. A fun and lighthearted evening 

was enjoyed by all thanks to the talented 

Adele. The evening closed with the mothersõ union prayer. The evening 

closed with the Mothersõ Union prayer. Note for the Diary: Souls of Our Shoes 

Exhibition is being launched in Enniskillen Library on Tuesday 26th  


